Piedmont Regional Committee of the Balance of State Continuum of Care
Executive Committee Meeting

July 16, 2014
Meeting Minutes
Opening:  The meeting of the Piedmont Regional Executive Committee was convened on Wednesday, July 16, 2014 via conference call led by Floyd Davis of Community Link. 
Present:

Nicole Dewitt/ Floyd Davis- Community Link

Melissa McKeown, Union County Community Shelter

David Maulden/  Ed Hosack, Cooperative Christian Ministry
Skeet Ayscue/ Salem Taylor, Homes of Hope

David Holston, Rowan Helping Ministries
Gayle Whitehead, Crisis Ministry of Davidson County
Approval of Minutes:  The June 10, 2014 minutes were approved.
Balance of State Updates: Nicole Dewitt reported
1. Prior to the conf call Nicole emailed the Committee the short summary of the July 1st BoS Steering Committee (SC) Conference call (see below). 
a. The State ESG Office will issue the 2014 ESG application soon. Regional Committees can use the ESG Intent to Apply link if members would like advance notice of agencies planning to apply for funding: http://www.ncceh.org/bos/esg/

 HYPERLINK "http://www.ncceh.org/bos/esg/" \t "_blank" http://www.ncceh.org/bos/esg/
b. The Coordinated Assessment workgroup will incorporate feedback into a second draft of the Coordinated Assessment Toolkit in July. Any interested parties are invited to attend the next meeting of the Coordinated Assessment workgroup (Tuesday, July 8, 10:00-11:30 a.m.) to further have input into this process. Email bos@ncceh.org to receive agenda and call info.

c. NC BoS staff have developed a Performance Improvement Process (PIP) for CoC grantees formalizing and improving on some of the project performance elements (like the QPR) already in place. PIP training is required for CoC grantees, NC BoS staff will send out registration information to grantees in the coming weeks. 

d. Get elected officials and other community members involved with ending veteran homelessness: ncceh.org/2014/06/13/first-lady-michelle-obama-announces-mayors-challenge-to-end-veteran-homelessness/
e. CHIN Users: Register for & attend the Data Quality Subcommittee Monday July 21, 10:30 a.m.

Additionally, Nicole reported that the State ESG office has funded 1 agency in our area for Shelter Operations. On July 1st, the Governance Committee announced 1 that the Michigan Coalition Against Homelessness is being recommended as the New HMIS Administrator. The PRC Executive Committee expressed concern that an out of state entity would be in charge of NCs data rather than in-state advocates who are most familiar with NC systems/ agencies, etc. The Committee expressed concern over the local presence that MCAH will be able to have in the local communities to conduct training and support. Additionally, the Committee expressed that the decision to contract the HMIS work out of the state does not help to build capacity in NC. The PRC Committee would like to develop a letter to the BoS outlining these concerns. Each Executive Comm member will send Nicole their feedback to include in the letter. 
Nicole led the group in a discussion on the specifics of the Coordinated Assessment system for the PRC. 

Other Business: the group welcomed Ed Hosack back from sabbatical. 
The next PRC Executive meeting is August 6, 2014 via conference call. 

